## Lisnagarvey High School

Warren Gardens Lisburn BT28 1HN



School Values

Mutual Respect
Success for All
Meeting the Needs of Individuals
Caring and Responsible

Principal – Jim Sheerin

Ref JS/CB

13<sup>th</sup> May 2025

Dear Parent/Guardian,

The school will be closed on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> May as we respectfully prepare for the funeral of our dear colleague Brian Fair.

The outpouring of messages of consolation from pupils, staff, former pupils, parents and Governors have been a credit to our school community as we mark the legacy of love and care brought to the community of Lisnagarvey High School by the life of Brian Fair.

The funeral arrangements are 11am on Friday 16<sup>th</sup> May at Lagan Valley Vineyard and we would ask that all mourners who wish to pay their respects do so privately. If your children wish to attend, we would ask that they attend with a Parent or Guardian.

The school will have a huge presence at this funeral of our most highly respected and dearly loved colleague. There will also be the opportunity to view the service through Lagan Valley Vineyard Youtube channel and we will share the link to this on the day.

For a small cohort of Year 12 and 13 students, external GCSE and BTEC examinations are scheduled on that day and will proceed with contingency plans to ensure exam board procedures are adhered to.

We thank you for your consideration and support at this time as we prepare to remember our most precious friend and pay our deepest condolences to his beloved family.

Yours sincerely,

J P Sheerin

Principal